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Attention on Deck 
 

Please plan to attend the December meeting to cast your vote by paper ballot 

on a “Squadron” name change. There will be two separate votes. The first 

vote will be on the issue of changing the name “Power Squadron” to “Sail 

and Power Squadron”. The second vote will be on changing the name “Cocoa 

Beach”, or “Central Brevard”. Please consider the options provided above, 

and be prepared to attend and cast your vote. The only voting will take place 

at the meeting, and therefore no absentee ballots will be accepted.   

General Membership Meeting 
 

Tuesday, 04 December 2007 @ 1900 

 

Brevard Veterans Center 

 

400 Sykes Creek Pkwy., Merritt Island 

 

 

The meeting‟s format will consist of a  

social with the Bridge providing egg nog 

and Coco-Nauts providing a variety of  

refreshments. The normal conduct of the 

business meeting will follow. A major focus 

of the meeting will be the voting for the 

proposed name change for CBPS, as  

indicated in “Attention on Deck” below. 
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THE BRIDGE OFFICERS  

Commander 

Cdr. Mike Stone, P 

453-5807 

mstone11@cfl.rr.com 

Executive Officer                                                        

Lt/C J. P. Longway, III, P 

449-9037 

jpl3x@yahoo.com 

Administrative  Officer 

Lt/C Joe Derrico, P 

639-6337 

JDerrico54@bellsouth. net 

Squadron Educational Officer  

P/C John Mulkey, P 

633-0094  

J_Mulkey@bellsouth.net                                

Secretary 

Lt/C Marilyn Flanigan, P 

452-4602 

bobmar2215@bellsouth.net 

Treasurer 

Lt/C Marsha Kirkwood  

433-0085          

celticred3@cfl.rr.com        

 Soundings 

Editor    

Lt. Donna Longway, S 

449-9037 

boosterx2002@yahoo.com 

Advertising Sales 

P/C Duane Balkema, AP 

452-5892 

DBalk17@cfl.rr.com 

Chairman, Distribution 

Lt. Dee Neve, P 

784-1513 

nurseneve@yahoo.com 

Mailing Committee  

Lt/C Johan W. Neve, P  

Photographer 

Lt. Trent S. Milliken, P 

  

SOUNDINGS DEADLINE: SOUNDINGS DEADLINE:   

THE 10TH OF EACH THE 10TH OF EACH 

MONTH MONTH   

We welcome comments,   

boating stories and any  

   articles of interest  you‟d 

like to submit… 

E:Mail an Attachment to 

boosterx2002@yahoo.com   

 

 

AT THE HELM 
 

Commander Mike Stone, P 

 

 

It is not too soon to think about volunteering for either a position on 

the Bridge or some other job supporting the squadron.  This is an 

easy way to make new friends and at the same time help the squad-

ron to continue to be an organization that is both fun and educa-

tional.  The nominating committee is still seeking a candidate for the 

Executive Officer position.  This position provides the knowledge 

needed to move up to the Commander position in the following year.  

If you have an interest in this position, talk to either LT/C Jay Long-

way or CDR Michael Stone to learn more about the duties and re-

sponsibilities associated with this position. 

 

Our boating committee co-chairmen are to be congratulated for put-

ting together the Thunderbirds raft up.  Seven boats attended as well 

as 22 people.  It was a great event.  The weather and Thunderbirds 

did not cooperate entirely.  We saw a small portion of the show while 

experiencing 10-20 knot winds.  Even with this, all seemed to enjoy 

the raft up and socializing.  Check the CBPS website for pictures of 

this event. 

 

Remember, next month at the general meeting we will be voting for a 

possible name change for the squadron.  According to our bylaws, a 

vote such as this needs to be published in the Soundings for two 

months before voting.  This has been done. The votes will be by paper 

ballot and counted by our Legal Officer, Dick Schnoor, and Secre-

tary, Marilyn Flanigan. You must be present to vote.  No absentee 

ballots will be accepted. 

 

Mark your calendars for the annual Holiday Party on December 9th.  

More details will be found elsewhere in the Soundings. 

 

Denise and I hope that all CBPS members have a wonderful holiday 

season and a Happy New Year! 
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SEO REPORT 
P/C John Mulkey, P 

 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER‟S REPORT 
Lt/C J. P. Longway III, P 

 
 

The Seamanship Class was canceled because we did not have enough students signed up.  We will re-

schedule this class next Spring. 

 

Weather Class is scheduled to begin January 7, 2008 at Wuesthoff Hospital in Rockledge.  It will be 

taught by P/D/C Dick Schnoor, SN. 

 

Advanced Piloting is scheduled to begin January 23, 2008 at the Cocoa Library, taught by Lt. Jim 

O‟Malley, SN. 

 

At the November Membership Meeting we voted to reimburse the cost of the student manual to mem-

bers passing either Seamanship or Piloting.  This would be a savings of $35.00 for each course passed. 

 

Please sign up early for these courses as it takes so long to get the manuals from National.  Call me at 

633-0094 or email me at j_mulkey@bellsouth.net 

 

The Holiday season is fast approaching, as is the end of another wonderful year. Oh what a good year it 

has been for the squadron, in spite of the fact that we had the passing of some fraternal fellows and sis-

ters, and a lower membership than in the past. As usual, the Squadron stepped up to its obligations to 

provide the means to educate its members and community, offer public boating safety services to the 

community, and holding numerous activities and events to enjoy the fellowship of our members. 

 

Personally, its really been a good year for me. I passed the Piloting course, ( by the hair on my chin), 

participated/supported many civic services, enjoyed many fraternal activities/events, and served as part 

of your leadership team to ensure we maintained a successful operation, However, the highlight was 

that I survived a bout with Cancer in parallel and doing the aforementioned. I have now been cancer-

free for six months, and am anxiously looking forward to the new year and the challenges and un-

knowns it will bring. With your support, I‟m sure it will be another good year for the Squadron, me and 

my family. 

 

Next year, our focus must be set on encouraging all members (old & new) to be active/involved as much 

as possible, and help grow the Squadron„s membership, operations and services. In addition, I will offer 

to undertake the steps necessary to ensure the Squadron is recognized more in the community, as well 

mailto:j_mulkey@bellsouth.net
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ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER‟S 

REPORT 
Lt/C Joe Derrico, P 

 

 

One of the many benefits of CBPS are its social programs.  Activities planned for you to know and meet 

your fellow boaters.  Your power squadron and the district Bridges works energetically to bring you, 

the members, a variety of opportunities to socialize and have fun.  One such activity occurred last Sat-

urday (November 10), King Neptune Day sponsored by the Banana River Sail and Power Squadron 

and District 23.  What a beautiful day it was with mild temperatures, plenty of sunshine, good food, 

good drinks, a chance to be with friends, and a very important event, Meeting King Neptune.  King 

Neptune, Ruler of the Seven Seas, Keeper of Davy Jones‟ Locker, and Master of his realm in the briny 

deep.  We have five CBPS members who after being hazed were allowed to enter into King Neptune‟s 

Court and become “Shell backs”, Debra and Larry Burleson, Donna and Jay Longway, and Marsha 

Kirkwood.  Congratulations to all.  King Neptune‟s final remarks were “ I have heard that many mor-

tals have frequently seen me, but I know that to be a case of mistaken identity, the truth is that P/C Ed 

Kydd strongly resembles me. I can assure you that he is the one you have seen.  Since he is older than I 

by a couple of years, I could pass for his younger brother.” 

 

Remember the Holiday Party, December 9th at the Brevard Veterans Center -MORE GOOD FUN. 

 

 

                                                                Please give blood!! 

 

The Squadron and Coco-Nauts will be collecting and delivering canned goods again this year for the-

Central Brevard Sharing Center.  Please bring your donated canned goods to the 4 December General 

Meeting and/or to the Holiday Dinner on 9 December.  This is a good way for CBPS  to share in our 

community providing for those less fortunate at this time of year.  The Coco-Nauts and your Secretary 

will deliver the canned goods to the Sharing Center.  Thank you for your gift! 

 

 

SECRETARY‟S REPORT 

Lt/C Marilyn Flanigan, P 
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COCO-NAUTS CORNER 

Carmen Adame, President 
 

All Cocoa-naut members and Squadron ladies are invited to attend the 

Christmas/Holiday luncheon on Wednesday, December 12 at Lobster Shanty, 

Cocoa Beach at 11:30 a.m.  A great lunch joined with great friendship will be 

had by all. Lunch will be ordered off the menu.  Please bring Senior Santa 

donations and non-perishable donations for the Brevard Sharing Center.  It 

is a gift we give ourselves when we share with others during this blessed sea-

son. 

 

Senior Santa Wish List: 

 

Bath brushes                                                        Booties & slippers, medium & 

large 

Handkerchiefs                                                     Button-up cardigans men: L, X

-L women, M & L 

Ladies Housecoats, L & XL                               Pajamas women, S&M, Men 

L&XL 

Lap blankets, quilts                                            Large-print crossword puzzles 

Lotions, full size                                                  Notepaper & stamps 

Non-skid socks                                                    Small radios Toiletries, Razors, 

Towels, Washcloths 

 

Cocoa-Naut members will be joining the Entertainment Committee to spon-

sor the Holiday Party on Sunday, December 9 at the Veteran‟s Center.  Bring 

a covered dish to share that will complete the turkey and ham meat entrees 

supplied by the Auxiliary.  The centerpieces and Holiday basket raffle prom-

ise to please, as well. 

 

 

Thank you, for the continued generosity from all members through the past 

year.  The community and the Auxiliary appreciate it. 

 

 

Merry Christmas, Happy Holidays, Happy New Year!!! 
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CALENDAR OF COMING EVENTS: 

Check the web site and your email for updates! 
 

 
 
 
NOVEMBER: 
27 - Tuesday, 1830, Executive Board Meeting, Merritt Island Library 
 
DECEMBER: 
04 - Tuesday, 1900, General Membership Meeting, Brevard Veterans Center 
09 - Sunday, 1600 to 1900, Holiday Party, Brevard Veterans Center 
12 - Wednesday, 1130, Coco-Nauts’ Luncheon, Lobster Shanty, Cocoa Beach  
 
JANUARY: 
04 - Friday, 1900, General Membership Meeting, Brevard Veterans Center   **** 
07 - Monday, 1900, Weather Course, Instructor: P/D/C Dick Schnoor, SN, Wuesthoff Hosp. 
09 - Wednesday, 1130, Coco-Nauts Luncheon, TBA 
19 - Saturday, D23 Council Meeting, Altamonte Springs Holiday Inn 
22 - Tuesday, 1830, Executive Board Meeting, Merritt Island Library 
23 - Wednesday, 1900, Advanced Piloting Course, Lt Jim O’Malley, SN, Cocoa Library 
26 - Saturday, 1000 to 1500, Operations Training & Leadership Development, Suntree    
26 - Saturday, Captain Hirams Cruise to Pelican Island 
 
****  Reminder that the General Membership Meeting is on Friday the 4th, not Tuesday ! 
 
FEBRUARY: 
05 - Tuesday, 1900, General Membership Meeting, Brevard Veterans Center 
13 - Wednesday, 1130, Coco-Nauts Luncheon, TBA 
17 - Sunday, Squadron Change of Watch Dinner, TBA 
20 to 23 - Wed to Sat, USPS Annual Meeting, Dallas, TX 
26 - Tuesday, 1830, Executive Board Meeting, Merritt Island Library  
  

 
 
Note: 
CBPS members are invited to meet and eat each Wednesday at 1130 at the 
Cozy Corner Café at 2425 N. Courtenay Pkwy.   Breakfast and light lunches 
are available. 
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Helen H. Yagerhofer ** 

Jack & Kay Wurst ** 

Richard & Ruth Finn ** 

Les & Evelyn Tribout  

Ed & Helen Kydd 

 The Silver Tridents 

Jay & Donna Longway 

Johnnie & Ann McCandless 

John & Merri Mulkey 

Larry & Debra Burleson  9/08 

Bob & Marilyn Flanigan 9/08 

Marian Sweigert 9/08 

Edward Hradesky 9/08 

Joan Montfort  9/08 

Larry Hatfield 9/08 

George & Genevieve (10/08) 

 

( ** = Up for renewal ) 

As a Soundings sponsor you help 

defray the cost of publishing and 

mailing the Soundings. 

Please send a check earmarked  

“The Soundings” to: 

Lt/C Marilyn Flanigan P 

1490 Holly Avenue 

Merritt Island, FL  32952-5888 

 

 

 

THANKS TO OUR SPONSORS!THANKS TO OUR SPONSORS!  

 

Contact Denise Stone at 453-5807 or Barbara Millner at  452-

0500  

         Date             Day                     Event 

January  

26th 

 

Saturday Captain Hiram‟s 

Cruise to Pelican Is-

land 

OFFICIAL CBPS BOATING EVENTS 

Vessel Safety Exams 
 

To date, there are 182 vessel exams completed.  Please 

contact Lt. Charlie Dodds, SN @ doddsc@bellsouth.net 

to schedule an exam. 
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                   Galaxy 23             
                                    

                  From the District Bridge 

             D/Lt/C Robert E. Becker, Jr, SN 

                                          Administrative Office 
 

 One of the most important D 23 meetings of the year is coming in January 

2008. It is the Winter Council meeting to be held at the Altamonte Springs 

Holiday Inn on Saturday 19 January. 

Why is this meeting so important? This is the meeting where incoming 

squadron bridge officers will meet with their respective D 23 Bridge Officers 

to receive training and information relating to their new/upcoming position. 

In addition it gives them a chance to meet their fellow bridge officers from 

the other D 23 squadrons. Thus it is imperative that each squadron insure 

their newly elected or soon-to-be-elected bridge officers attend this council 

meeting. 

And while we are on the subject of meetings, check the D 23 web site regard-

ing the Spring Conference on 28-30 March hosted by the Ocala & Gainesville 

Squadrons. The form for hotel rooms and meals is now available on the web 

site. This should be a great conference as it is chaired by P/C Barbara 

McGhee and her wonderful staff. 

In the meantime D 23 wishes all of you and yours a very Merry Christmas, A 

Happy Holiday Season and a wonderful New Year! 

 

THE NEXT BLOOD DONOR DRIVE IS  

2 JANUARY,  0900 AT THE FLORIDA BLOOD  

CENTER ON RT. 1, IN ROCKLEDGE  
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Windy Raft-up, -Lt. Denise Stone P 

 

On 3 November, seven boats braved 10-20 knot winds to attend the CBPS Thunderbird Air 

Show Raft in the Banana River.  The McConkeys and the Stones were the anchor boats with the 

smaller vessels tied all around them.  The larger boats did give some protection from the wind. 

 

The Raft-up started at 1:00 pm and the last boat left the event around 4:00.  The party atmos-

phere was fun, but the viewing of the actual planes was poor.  Due to NASA restrictions, we 

could only Raft-up just beyond the power lines.  We began to see the jets about 3:30. 

 

Both of the Co Cruise Chairmen (Denise Stone and Barbara Millner) want to thank the boaters 

that ventured out to join the raft up; Jim Wonnell, Duane and Marsha McConkey, Frank and 

Jane Sebree, Joan Montfort and friend, Arlene and Harry Bestow, Duane and Marge Balkema 

and Denise and Mike Stone.  Many boats brought guests, so our total was 7 boats and 22 people.  

It was a great showing for such a windy day! 

 

Note: Thanks to Marsha McConkey for taking the pictures of the event. 

Our lovely Joan Montfort Our Commander, Mike Stone 

Duane and Marsha McConkey 
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COCOA BEACH POWER  

SQUADRON 
AND THE COCO-NAUTS 

 

INVITE YOU TO A 
 

HOLIDAY PARTY 
SUNDAY, DECEMBER 9, 2007 

4-7P.M. 
VETERANS MEMORIAL CENTER 

 
 

.                 COST:  $10 PER PERSON & A DISH TO SHARE 
 
             PROVIDED:  BEER, WINE, SOFT DRINKS,         
  COFFEE, TURKEY,  & DOOR PRIZES 
 
  DRESS:  YOUR HOLIDAY SPECIAL AND  BRING A SMILE! 
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HOLIDAY GREETINGS FROM OUR HOME TO YOURS 
 

 

Les and Eve Tribout 

Bob and Marilyn Flanigan 

Betty and Joe Auchter 

Larry and Debra Burlson 

Fred and Carmen Adame 

Jay and Donna Longway 

John and Merri Mulkey 

Ed and Helen Kydd 

Dick and Jane Schnoor 

Marian Sweigart 

Al Pappas 

Maggie Woeber 

Denise and Mike Stone 

Susan Kneeland 

Brian and Marilyn Grigsby 

Paul and Francesca Ragusa 

Gene and Barbara Millner 

Duane and Marge Balkema 

George and Doris Hess and Precious 

George and Genevieve Link 

Johnny and Ann Mccandless 

Clay Bernichin 

Larry Hatfield 

Joe and Guinda Derrico 

Jack and Kay Wurst 
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OPERATIONS TRAINING and LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT 

CLASS 

SATURDAY, 26 JANUARY 2008 
 

 

      WHAT TIME:          1000 hrs - 1500 hrs (10:00am - 3:00pm) 

 

      WHERE:               1000 Villa Drive, Suntree 

 

 

LUNCH IS PROVIDED!!! and THERE IS NO TEST!!! 
 

 

 

PRESENTED BY: COCOA BEACH POWER SQUADRON 

INSTRUCTOR:  P/D/C FRED P. ADAME, SN 

 

 
       This class PROVIDES:   

     

………….Organizational Structure of United States Power Squadron,     

 including National, District, and Local levels. 

 

 

………….Information Flow in the organizational structure of the USPS. 

 

 

………….Effective Leadership Styles for volunteer services. 

 

 

………….Development of Communication/Motivational Skills for    

 membership involvement. 

 

 

 

Contact Lt. Ann McCandless, S, for directions, 253-6243, mccan@vol.com 

(Cost is $5.00 for materials.) 
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Opening Night in Ocala 

March 28-30, 2008 

Ramada Inn & Conference Center 
 

A “star-studded” opening night gala is planned for Friday evening, so come as your favorite 
movie character or star. The festivities begin with the Hospitality Suite from 1600 „til 1800. 
At 1830 walk the red carpet…Test your knowledge of movie trivia… Enjoy a great dinner 
buffet of sliced sirloin, roasted pork loin, and baked fish.  Then, dance the night away to your 
favorite movie themes… A prize will be awarded for the best costume, and there‟ll be lots of 

door prizes. Come have a fun night at „Opening Night in Ocala‟! 

On Saturday, registration will be open from 0800 to 1000, and the Hospitality Suite will be 
open for coffee. While we take care of D23 business on Saturday, spouses not involved in the 
meetings will have an opportunity to hear the Beach Boys live at Silver Springs Attraction. 
There are also many other wonderful activities happening in Ocala that weekend to choose 
from. Saturday lunch will be a deli buffet with sliced roast beef, turkey & ham.   After the 
District Conference on Saturday afternoon, the Hospitality Suite will again open at 1600. 
Saturday evening will be our formal dinner and Change of Watch.  The Ballroom will open at 
1830 with a plated lemon pepper chicken or prime rib dinner served at 1900. We‟ll close the 

evening with the drawing of raffle tickets and door prizes.   

The St Johns N Club breakfast will be on Sunday morning at 0830.  All conference attendees 

are invited to attend and enjoy the special guest speaker and full breakfast.  

The Ramada Inn (formerly George Steinbrenner‟s Yankee Ramada) is conveniently located just 
off I-75, exit 354, in Ocala, at the intersection of Hwy 27 and I-75. The Ramada Inn staff is 
eager to welcome you.  Make your plans now to join us for an exciting weekend! 
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USPS DISTRICT 23 2008 SPRING CONFERENCE 
28-30 March 2008 

Ramada Inn Ocala Room Reservations 
 

Reservations must be received no later than 28 February 2008 to guarantee rate. Late reservations on a space available basis only. 

 

LAST NAME __________________________First ____________________________RANK ___________GRADE________ 

 

ADDRESS______________________________CITY_____________________STATE______ZIP_____________________ 

 

HOME PHONE______________________E-MAIL________________________SQUADRON________________________ 

 

DATE OF ARRIVAL___________________ DATE OF DEPARTURE_________________# OF PERSONS______________ 

 

CREDIT CARD #_____________________________________________EXP DATE_________________ 

 

The USPS rate for the event is $79.00 + tax per room per night. Check in time is 1500; checkout is 1200. 

 

For reservations call 1-800 2RAMADA              Mon-Fri, 0900-1700 and ask for USPS Rate or mail this form to: 

Ramada Inn  

3810 NW Bonnie Heath Blvd. 

Ocala, FL 34482 

 

USPS DISTRICT 23 2008 SPRING CONFERENCE 

28-30 March 2008 
MEAL RESERVATION FORM 

Meal reservations must be received no later than 14 March 2008 

 

LAST NAME __________________________First ____________________________RANK ___________GRADE________ 

 

LAST NAME __________________________First ____________________________RANK ___________GRADE________ 

 

ADDRESS______________________________CITY_____________________STATE______ZIP_____________________ 

 

HOME PHONE______________________E-MAIL________________________SQUADRON________________________ 

 

 FRIDAY EVENING DINNER BUFFET  __________@ $27.00   = $___________ 

 

 SATURDAY LUNCH COLD DELI BUFFET  __________@ $14.00   = $___________ 

 

 SATURDAY BANQUET  

 ____LEMON PEPPER CHICKEN  ____PRIME RIB ____VEGETARIAN  OR 

 

              SPECIAL DIET (Specify Type)_______________                  __________@ $28.00 = $___________ 

 

 SUNDAY “N” CLUB BREAKFAST                 __________@ $13.00 = $___________ 

 

          TOTAL             $___________ 

Please make checks payable to USPS DISTRICT 23 and mail them to: 

 

   P/D/C David Legg    Email: LeggsofFla@embarqmail.com 

   12162 SE 60th Ave Rd.    Phone: (352) 347-4314 

   Belleview, FL 34420-5271 
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Please support our advertisers ! 

 

 

    We Finance the Dream! 

 

For information on 
 

BOAT SMART or other introductory 

BOATING COURSES,  
 

Call:   321.452.3682 
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Two miles south of SR520 on S. Banana River Drive . Merritt Island, FL 

     Please Support Our Advertisers! 

 



 

18 

Café Margaux Restaurant          
Alexander & Pamela Litras                  

Creative French and European Cuisine 
   

      222  Brevard Avenue                  Closed  Tuesday & Sunday                         
   Cocoa Village, FL 32922            11:00 t0 3 p.m. for lunch                             
   321-639-8349                                 5-9:30 p.m. for dinner 

      Fax: 639-8355                         www.margaux .com  

Please Support Our Advertisers! 

 

 

SOUNDINGS AD RATES 

 
 

(Plus appears on our Internet Site CBPS.US) 

Business Card Size 

------ 1 Issue $25.00,      -------1 Year $50.00 

2-Business Card Size $100.00,  1 Year 

4-Business Card Size $200.00,  1 Year 

  Contact D. Balkema 452-5892, to place ad. 

 

LIFE VESTS SAVE 

LIVES!! 



 

19 

Please Support Our Advertisers! 

 

Contact Lt. Charlie Dodds, SN @ 

doddsc@bellsouth.net to receive your 

VESSEL SAFETY CHECK DECAL 
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December 

2007 

Issue  

11 

    Cocoa Beach Power Squadron 

     PO Box 540651 

     Merritt Island, FL 32954 

 

ARTICLES, AND COMMENTS WELCOME. 

SUBMIT TO EDITOR 

 E-MAIL: boosterx2002@yahoo.com 

                   or  mail to:  
    Lt. Donna Longway, S 

     2049 Sykes Creek Dr. 

                  Merritt Island, FL 32953 

 
SOUNDINGS ON THE WEB 

http://cbps.us 

SOUNDINGS DEADLINE 

10TH OF EACH MONTH 
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